REVISION FOR THE MID TERM EXAM ENGLISH - GRADE 10 School year: 2024- 2025

A. NỘI DUNG ÔN TẬP TỪ UNIT 1 ĐẾN UNIT 3

I/ Pronunciation:

+ consonant blends: /br/, /kr/, /tr/, /kl/, /pl/, /gr/, /pr/

+ stress in two-syllable words

II/ Vocabulary: vocabulary related to family life, humans and the environment, music

III/ Grammar:

- + present simple vs. present continuous
- + the future with will and be going to
- + passive voice
- + compound sentences
- + to infinitives and bare infinitives

III. Reading:

- 1. Read and complete the passage.
- 2. Read the text and choose the best option.
- 3. Read for specific information about: family life, humans and the environment, music

III. Listening

- 1. Listen to a 1-2 minute dialogue / monologue on related topics and answer True / false questions.
- 2. Listen to a conversation / monologue for 1.5-2 minutes and complete the notes.
- 3. Listen for specific information about: family life, humans and the environment, music

IV/ Writing:

- Writing about family routines
- Writing about ways to improve the environment
- Writing a blog about an experience at a music event

PRACTICE – THE MIDTERM EXAM- ENGLISH 10

Exercise 1: Mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of the primary stress in each of the following questions.

1.	A. laundry	B. manner	C. litter	D. delay
2.	A. trumpet	B. upload (v)	C. single	D. comment
3.	A. singer	B. decide	C. common	D. programme
4.	A. favour	B. enjoy	C. reveal	D. perform
5.	A. greenhouse	B. maintain	C. lifestyle	D. nature

Exercise 2: Mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions.

1.	A. groc <u>e</u> ry	B. conc <u>e</u> rt	C. en <u>e</u> rgy	D. str <u>e</u> ngthen
2.	A. gr <u>a</u> titude	B. decor <u>a</u> tion	C. elimin <u>a</u> te	D. loc <u>a</u> tion
3.	A. l <u>i</u> fting	B. rout <u>i</u> ne	C. spl <u>i</u> t	D. div <u>i</u> de
4.	A. ad <u>o</u> pt	B. pr <u>o</u> tect	C.carb <u>o</u> n	D. pr <u>o</u> duce
5.	A. f <u>i</u> nancial	B. appl <u>i</u> ance	C. env <u>i</u> ronment	D. electr <u>i</u> city

Exercise 3: Mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

questions.				
1. We buy food at the farmers' market. It costs a little bit more, but we think it's better for				
our health.				
A. organic	B. non-organic	C. healthy	D. wealthy	
2 car models				
A. Eco - friendly	B. Wealthy	C. Passionate	D. Portable	
3. Family and	re important because they	v teach children what is	right or wrong in life.	
A. bonds	B .values	C. holidays	D. connections	
4. Doing housework bri	ngs great to o	children as it helps then	n develop necessary life	
skills.	D hand made	C	Dunnations	
	B. hard work			
5. He's a man of strong				
	B. character		D. influence	
6. Remember to turn of				
A. household chores			I finance D. invitations	
7. One of the most impo				
A. resources	B. sources	C. means	D. kinds	
8. Switching to	•	-		
A. energy-expending				
9. I think we should	a green lifestyle be	ecause it is good for the	environment.	
A. adopt	B. conclude	C. compose	D. create	
10. She does two jobs at	the same time as she is the	ne main of t	he family.	
A. breadwinner	B. homemaker	C. housewife	D. bread maker	
11. She's such a good wi	fe. She's her	husband through diffic	ult times.	
A. taught	B. left	C. supported	D. provided	
12. It's not easy for some	e tenth-graders to get into	high school		
A. works	B. routines	C. times	D. responsibilities	
13. Jim's main	in his home is to keep	the house clean.		
A. right	B. honour	C. part	D. responsibility	
14. People usually consid	ler men the	_ to support family with	n finance.	
A. character		C. breadwinner		
15. The benefit from sha	ring the housework is inc	reasing family		
A. routine	B. bonds	C. value	D. chores	
16. In order to decrease global warming, humans should reduce the				
A. human resources		C. natural resources		
17. Children should be ta	ught to raise the	of using paper ba	ags instead of plastic bags.	
A. energy		C. waste		
	playing the			
A. performance		C. stage		
19. The of	=	-		
A. dancer		C. competition		
20. While my aunt is the	00	1	D. mumici	
	signation, my uncle i			
A. housekeeper	B housemother	C. homeowner	D homemaker	

21. I don't think I can put up with people who drop in public places.					
Α.	rubbish	B. waste	C. litter	D. leftover	
22.	22. To save and reduce our carbon footprints we should turn off all our appliances when we				
	don't use them.				
Α.	light	B. energy	C. life	D. environment	
23.	The audience rea	lly enjoy the performan	ce because they coul	d with any of the main	
	characters.				
		B. deal			
24.	Our music teacher	r has been invited to be a	in many mus	ic competitions and talent shows	
A.	fan	B. competitor	C. contestant	D. judge	
25.	American singer 1	Michael Jackson mode a	record when he had g	got 13 Billboard Hot 100 number	
	one				
Α.	singles	B. single	C. singer	D. singers	
26.		e music performance in fr			
А.	passers-by	B. viewers	C. audiences	D. spectators	
27.	can you play any	? – Yes. I	can play flute and the	guitar.	
А.	musical tools	B. pieces of mus	c. musical instr	uments D. musical devices	
28.	When he was a	teenager, he at	the local theatre in h	is home town during the tourist	
	season.				
А.	performed	B. attracted	C. decided	D. relaxed	
Ex	ercise 4: Complet	e the second sentence se	o that it means the sa	me as the first. Use the word in	
bra	ckets and do not	change it. Write FROM	I THREE TO FIVE	WORDS.	
1.	Nam plans to join	his school's Green Lifes	tyle Club this week. (GOING)	
	Nam	his school's Green	n Lifestyle Club this w	veek.	
2.	In my family, my	sister is responsible for v	washing dishes. (DOIN	1G)	
	In my family, my	sister takes		·	
3.	Lily's friends will	l choose her as the leader	of their team for the r	next presentation. (BE)	
	Lily	by her friend	ls as the leader of thei	r team for the next presentation.	
4.	Tom's parents ma	ke him tidy his room eve	eryday. (TO)		
	Tom	his room by	his parents everyday.		
5.		et me attend the music co		VED)	
	I the music concert alone.				
6.	We can reduce pla	astic waste by using reusa	able bags. (CUT)		
		by t			
7.	They were still bu	ilding the hotel when we	stayed there.(BEING)	
	The hotel	wher	n we stayed there.		
8.	My parents prefer	reading books to watching	ng films. (WOULD R	ATHER)	
	My parents		watch films.		
9.	The government i	s going to build a new br	idge in our hometown	next year. (BE)	
A new bridge in our hometown by the government next year.					
10. Students are not allowed to use smartphones in class. (LET)					
School don't smartphones in class.					
Exercise 5: Fill each blank with the correct form of the verb in brackets.					
1.	Keep silent kids!	Dad (listen) to some news on the	radio.	

- 2. Alice: Look! Mom is carrying a heavy box! Tom: Oh! I _____ (help) her with it.
- 3. Some new solutions to the environmental problems ______ (propose) during last Monday's meeting.
- 4. Her fans decided (send) _____ her a surprise present on her birthday.
- 5. Their parents will never agree (buy) _____ that expensive piano.
- 6. They'd better _____ (choose) more exciting music for the party.
- 7. She asked him (attend) _____ the school performance.
- 8. I'm not sure about it. Maybe your car (repair) _____ until tomorrow afternoon.
- 9. It's quite difficult for him ______ (become) a famous singer in such a band.
- 10. Their performance was so boring that it made us (fall) ______ asleep.
- 11. My brother would rather _____ (listen) to Jazz than Rock.
- 12. His dance performance _____ (give) a big round of applause last night.
- 13. This play was too boring _____ (watch) from start to finish.
- 14. I heard someone (open) _____ the window last night.
- 15. Max _____ (stay) up late frequently to play computer games.
- 16. Do you have a minute? Sorry. I (not have) ______ time now.
- 17. The children must be in bed now. They (not watch) _____ TV because they are too tired.

18. The astronaut's clothes (make) ______ from special materials.

- 19. You're carrying too much. I (open) ______ the door for you.
- 20. Look at the clouds it (rain) _____ in a few minutes.

Exercise 6: Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the correct word or phrase that best fits each of the numbered blanks.

Fathers in today families are spending more time with their children than at any point in the past 100 years. (1) _____ the number of hours the average woman spends at home with her children has declined since the early 1900s, as more and more women enter the workforce, there has been a decrease in the number of children per family and an increase in (2) _____ attention to each child. As a result, mothers today in the United States, (3) _____ those who work part- or full-time, spend almost twice as much time with each child as mothers did in the 1920s. People (4) _____ raised children in the 1940s and 1950s typically report that their own adult children and grandchildren communicate far better with their kids and spend more time (5) _____ with homework than they did.

1. A. Although	B. However	C. Unless	D. Besides
2. A. isolated	B. individual	C. unique	D. single
3. A. adding	B. counting	C. taking	D. including
4. A. whom	B. which	C. who	D. when
5. A. helping	B. to help	C. help	D. on help

Exercise 7: Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.

The most obvious advantage of living green is that it helps reduce environmental pollution. This is done by practising the 3Rs. The first R means choosing products very carefully to reduce waste as much as possible. Reusing involves the repeated use of items. The third R is about separating materials that can be recycled and later used for a new purpose.

There are also economic benefits to living green. Reducing the use of energy and water can help save money on household bills. Furthermore, reusing products and materials is another way to make saving. It helps save on production costs since creating new products wastes materials and is expensive. Recycled products also last longer than new ones, making them a better and more ecofriendly option.

Lastly, going green offers health benefits. It reduces air pollutants by making the air we breathe cleaner and healthier. This means fewer diseases and doctor's appointments. Another way to improve your health is to purchase organic foods and green products for your household. They don't use harmful chemicals that can lead to health issues. In turn, you are also supporting responsible farming methods that protect the environment.

1. What is the main idea of the text?

A. The pros of a green lifestyle.

B. Difficulties in adopting a green lifestyle.

C. Trends in green living.

2. According to the text, how can we practise the 3Rs?

A. By reducing waste as much as possible

B. By reusing and recycling items

C. By doing both A and B above

3. Which of the following is NOT given in the text as a benefit of living green?

A. health benefit **B.** economic benefit **C.** community benefit

4. The word "it" in paragraph 2 refers to _____

A. creating new products **B.** reusing products **C.** making savings

5. The word 'purchase' in the last paragraph is closest in meaning to_____ C. buy

A. exchange **B.** sell

B. ĐỀ MINH HOẠ TRƯỜNG TRUNG HỌC PHỔ THÔNG THANH KHÊ

(Đề có 04 trang) Ho, tên học sinh: Lớp: 11/.....

ĐỂ MINH HOẠ GIỮA HỌC KÌ 1 NĂM HOC 2024-2025 Môn: Tiếng Anh 12 (Global Success) Thời gian làm bài: 60 phút, không kể thời gian

phát đề

Mã đề: 234

(Lưu ý: Học sinh làm bài trên đề kiểm tra.)

LISTENING (2,5 ms)

PART 1: For questions 1-5, listen to the man talking about the music night on the radio station. Choose the best option A, B, C or D. You will hear the conversation twice.

Question 1. What kinds of music does this radio station play?

A. rhythm and blues	B. heavy metal	C. Latin	D. free
Question 2. What is the dis	sk jockey's first name?		
A. Harold	B. Harvey	C. Harry	D. Horus

A. music CDs B. books C. money	song.
Question 4. The man's phone number is	
A. 693-3019 B. 693-1390 C. 693-1319	D. 639-3019
Question 5. To win, listeners must know the name of the song and	
-	D. how many times
PART 2: For questions 6-10, listen a conversation talking about the	-
whether the statements are True (T) or False (F). You will hear the	-
Question 6. Andrea is going home for house warming.	
Question 7Andrea goes home by air.	
Question 8. Paul's family lives about 180 kilometers from the pla	ce he works.
Question 9 There are five children in Andrea's family.	
Question 10. Andrea's family often have dinner out when they get	together.
II. LANGUAGE (2,5ms)	
Pronunciation	
Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the wo	ord whose underlined part is
pronounced differently from that of the rest in each of the following qu	_
Question 11. A. mannerB. shapeC. estimate	D. homemaker
Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on you answer sheet to indicate the wor	—
three in the position of the main stress in each of the following question	
	D. instrument
Guestion 12. A. character D. awareness C. grantade	D. Instrument
Vocabulary	
Question 13. My mother is for taking care of the home and the	ne family.
A. responsible B. responsibility C. the duty	D. irresponsibility
Question 14. Linh can't go out with us to see a movie now because she'	1 2
A. making B. preparing C. arranging	
	1 0
Ouestion 15. I'm responsible for cooking dinner as my mother usually y	works .
Question 15. I'm responsible for cooking dinner as my mother usually v A. lately B. early C. later	
A. lately B. early C. later	D. late
A. latelyB. earlyC. laterQuestion 16. I usuallymy younger sisters when my parents a	D. late re away on business.
A. latelyB. earlyC. laterQuestion 16. I usuallymy younger sisters when my parents aA. pick upB. take care ofC. look for	D. late re away on business. D. take charge of
A. latelyB. earlyC. laterQuestion 16. I usuallymy younger sisters when my parents aA. pick upB. take care ofC. look forQuestion 17. Ms. Mai asked me how she couldhousehold ch	D. late re away on business. D. take charge of ores equally in her family.
A. latelyB. earlyC. laterQuestion 16. I usuallymy younger sisters when my parents aA. pick upB. take care ofC. look forQuestion 17. Ms. Mai asked me how she couldhousehold chA. makeB. divideC. give	D. late are away on business. D. take charge of ores equally in her family. D. contribute
A. lately B. early C. later Question 16. I usually my younger sisters when my parents a A. pick up B. take care of C. look for Question 17. Ms. Mai asked me how she could household ch A. make B. divide C. give Question 18. In spite of poverty, we manage to raise our children property	D. late re away on business. D. take charge of ores equally in her family. D. contribute erly.
A. latelyB. earlyC. laterQuestion 16. I usuallymy younger sisters when my parents a A. pick upB. take care of B. take care ofC. look forQuestion 17. Ms. Mai asked me how she couldhousehold ch C. giveA. makeB. divideC. giveQuestion 18. In spite of poverty, we manage to raise B. go upC. make up	D. late are away on business. D. take charge of ores equally in her family. D. contribute
A. latelyB. earlyC. laterQuestion 16. I usuallymy younger sisters when my parents a A. pick upB. take care of B. take care of C. look forQuestion 17. Ms. Mai asked me how she couldhousehold ch C. giveQuestion 17. Ms. Mai asked me how she couldC. giveQuestion 18. In spite of poverty, we manage to raise B. go upC. make upGrammarB. go upC. make up	D. late The away on business. D. take charge of ores equally in her family. D. contribute erly. D. bring up
A. latelyB. earlyC. laterQuestion 16. I usuallymy younger sisters when my parents a A. pick upB. take care of B. take care ofC. look forQuestion 17. Ms. Mai asked me how she couldhousehold ch C. giveA. makeB. divideC. giveQuestion 18. In spite of poverty, we manageto raise our children proper A. give upB. go upGrammarC. make upMark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the	D. late The away on business. D. take charge of ores equally in her family. D. contribute erly. D. bring up
A. latelyB. earlyC. laterQuestion 16. I usuallymy younger sisters when my parents a A. pick upB. take care of B. take care of C. look forQuestion 17. Ms. Mai asked me how she couldhousehold ch C. giveQuestion 17. Ms. Mai asked me how she couldC. giveQuestion 18. In spite of poverty, we manageC. giveQuestion 18. In spite of poverty, we manageC. make upGrammarB. go upC. make upGrammarMark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the following questions.	 D. late D. late are away on business. D. take charge of ores equally in her family. D. contribute erly. D. bring up <i>best answer to each of the</i>
A. latelyB. earlyC. laterQuestion 16. I usuallymy younger sisters when my parents a A. pick upB. take care ofC. look forQuestion 17. Ms. Mai asked me how she couldhousehold ch A. makehousehold ch C. giveQuestion 18. In spite of poverty, we manageto raise to raiseour children proper A. give upA. give upB. go upC. make upGrammarMark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the following questions.Question 19. After the physics lesson, the children know that water	D. late The away on business. D. take charge of ores equally in her family. D. contribute erly. D. bring up a best answer to each of the _ at 100°C.
A. latelyB. earlyC. laterQuestion 16. I usuallymy younger sisters when my parents a A. pick upB. take care ofC. look forQuestion 17. Ms. Mai asked me how she couldhousehold ch Look forhousehold ch C. giveQuestion 18. In spite of poverty, we manageC. giveQuestion 18. In spite of poverty, we manageC. make upGrammarB. go upC. make upGrammarGrammarMark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the following questions.Question 19. After the physics lesson, the children know that waterA. will boilB. is boilingC. boils	D. late The away on business. D. take charge of ores equally in her family. D. contribute erly. D. bring up best answer to each of the _ at 100°C. D. is going to boil
A. lately B. early C. later Question 16. I usually my younger sisters when my parents a A. pick up B. take care of C. look for Question 17. Ms. Mai asked me how she could household che A. make B. divide C. give Question 18. In spite of poverty, we manage to raise our children proper A. give up B. go up C. make up Grammar Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the following questions. Question 19. After the physics lesson, the children know that water A. will boil B. is boiling C. boils Question 20. As the patient could not walk, he home in a wheel che	D. late The away on business. D. take charge of ores equally in her family. D. contribute erly. D. bring up best answer to each of the _ at 100°C. D. is going to boil mair.
A. latelyB. earlyC. laterQuestion 16. I usuallymy younger sisters when my parents a A. pick upB. take care ofC. look forQuestion 17. Ms. Mai asked me how she couldhousehold ch Look forhousehold ch C. giveQuestion 18. In spite of poverty, we manageC. giveQuestion 18. In spite of poverty, we manageC. make upGrammarB. go upC. make upGrammarGrammarMark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the following questions.Question 19. After the physics lesson, the children know that waterA. will boilB. is boilingC. boils	D. late The away on business. D. take charge of ores equally in her family. D. contribute erly. D. bring up best answer to each of the _ at 100°C. D. is going to boil mair.

Reading comprehension

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.

The Beatles were one of the most influential music groups of the rock era, and many consider them the best musical group on Earth. Initially, they affected the post-war baby boom generation of Britain and the U.S. during the 1960s, and later the rest of the world. Certainly, they were the most successful group, with global sales exceeding 1.1 billion records.

While they were originally famous for light-weight pop music (and the extreme hysterical reaction they received from young women), their later works achieved a combination of popular and critical acclaim perhaps unequaled in the 20th century.

Eventually, they became more than recording artists, branching out into film and - particularly in the case of John Lennon - political activism. They achieved an iconic status beyond mere celebrity, with far reaching effects difficult to exaggerate.

The members of the group were John Lennon, (James) Paul McCartney, George Harrison, and Ringo Starr (Richard Starkey), all from Liverpool, Merseyside, England. Original drummer Pete Best was asked to leave the group just before it started recording. Stuart Sutcliffe was with them in Hamburg but also left.

Beatlemania began in the UK and exploded following the appearance of the Beatles on The Ed Sullivan Show in the United States, on February 9th, 1964. The pop-music band became a worldwide phenomenon with worshipful fans, hysterical adulation, and denunciations by culture commentators and others such as Frank Sinatra.

(<u>https://tuyensinh247.com/bai-tap-23630.html</u>)

Question 21. What was the first generation influenced by the Beatles?

A. The post-war baby boom generation of Britain and Australian

B. The pre-war baby boom generation of Britain and the U.S

C. The post-war baby boom generation of Britain and the U.S

D. The pre-war baby boom generation of Australian and the U.S

Question 22. What kind of music did the Beatles originally famous for?

A. Blues B. Gospel C. R&B D. Light-weight pop

Question 23. Which of the following is NOT true, according to the passage?

A. Initially, the Beatles received the extreme hysterical reaction from young women.

B. The Beatles achieved global sales exceeding 1.1 billion records.

C. The Beatles achieved an iconic status beyond mere celebrity due to their voice and up-to-date records.

D. Drummer Pete Best used to be a member of the Beatles.

Question 24. When did the pop-music band become a worldwide phenomenon?

A. When they became more than recording artists, branching out into film and political activism.

B. They achieved an iconic status beyond mere celebrity.

C. After The Ed Sullivan Show in the United States, on February 9th, 1964.

D. After Stuart Sutcliffe left the band.

Question 25. What can be the best title of the passage?

A. The Beatles Changed American Music

B. The Beatles - An International Phenomenon

C. Cultural Impacts Of The Beatles

D. Guinness World Records by The Beatles

Cloze test

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct word or phrase that best fits each of the numbered blanks.

Have you ever wondered, "What is social change?" You've probably heard of the term thrown around before, or maybe you even (26) ______ about it briefly in school. Social change may have several definitions and it is very complex. (27) _____, as humans living in this world, understanding social change and how it has played a role in our lives (28) _____, will allow us to spur social change now and in the future.

Social change can be defined as the way in which human interactions, relationships, behaviour patterns, and cultural norms change over time. These changes ultimately transform cultural and social institutions, concepts, and rules, which will inevitably impact society for the long-haul. These changes and transformations are not necessarily good or bad, but they are profound. On the surface, we may not notice social change; it can take years – even centuries - of action to cause one change.

As students and members of a rapidly changing society, it's important to (29) ______ on social changes of the past and how they've influenced US now. For instance, at one point, women were not able to study at university. Today, both men and women, of all races, religions, nationalities, and creeds, can study - even online and tuition-free. This is why social change is (30) _____. Without social change, we cannot progress as a society.

Question 26. A. made	B. worked	C. taught	D. learned
Question 27. A. Instead	B. Because	C. Yet	D. Although
Question 28. A. historically	B. historical	C. historian	D. history
Question 29. A. look forward	B. look after	C. look up	D. look back
Question 30. A. weak	B. important	C. inessential	D. worthless

IV. WRITING

Error identification

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions.

Question 31. My sister can't do any housework today. She studies for her exams.ABCDQuestion 32. A lot of clean-up activities are going to organise this weekend by our club.ABCD

Sentence transformation

Rewrite the sentences beginning with the given words or using suggestions.

Question 33. Ben said to him: "Remember to close all the window and turn off the lights before going out".

 \rightarrow Ben reminded _____

Question 34. My father didn't let me attend the music concert alone. (ALLOWED)

 \rightarrow I ______ the music concert alone.

Question 35. We can reduce plastic waste by using reusable bags. (CUT)

 \rightarrow Plastic waste ______ by using reusable bags.

Question 36. Jenifer plans to join her school's Green Lifestyle Club this week. (GOING) → Jenifer ______ her school's Green Lifestyle Club this week.

Paragraph

Write a paragraph (120 – 150 words) about the main environmental problems in your neighbourhood. The following prompts might be helpful to you.

- air pollution
- deforestation
- waste disposal

--- THE END ----